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On July 29, 2005 the University of California, Santa Barbara libraries hosted a one-day conference on “Celebrating 20 years of Diversity:  The Library Fellowship Program”.  Guest speakers for the event included current and former Library Fellows, a panel of Human Resources Managers, and keynote speakers Joseph Boisse, retired University Librarian at UCSB who initiated the program in 1985, and Shirley Geok-lin Lim, Professor of English at UCSB and chair of the Academic Senate’s Committee on Diversity and Equity.

The Library Fellowship Program is designed to increase the diversity of professional librarians and to encourage the involvement and participation of underrepresented librarians in academic research libraries.  The two-year post MLS program provides recent graduates an opportunity to work in a culturally diverse environment; to learn about academic libraries; to explore the latest developments in information technologies, and to participate in a dynamic and challenge workplace.

Fourteen librarians have participated in the program since 1985 and all have made profound contributions to the profession.  Patrick Jose Dawson, one of the first Library Fellows, is currently Head of Information Services at UCSB.  He was also in the first group of librarians to participate in the ARL Leadership & Career Development Program in 1997-98.  Adan Griego, now at Stanford University, and Christine Oka from Northeastern University were profiled in the March 15, 2002 issue of Library Journal on “Movers and Shakers: The People Who are Shaping the Future of Libraries”.

Highlights from the conference included a panel of Library Fellows recounting their experiences in the program, the benefits, mentorship, and encouragement they received during their two years at UCSB.  Joseph Boisse detailed the program’s beginning, and the goals the Library Administration sought to achieve when they undertook the process of increasing diversity in the university libraries.  One of the major components of the program was to find permanent career appointments for the Library Fellows if they wished to stay at UCSB.  Four former Fellows were still employed as librarians in the UCSB libraries as of July, 2005.

The UCSB Library Fellowship Program has been and continues to be a model for other universities throughout the nation.  A panel of three Human Resource Managers and one University Librarian discussed their programs during the daylong event.  Panelists were from Yale University, SUNY Buffalo, University of Delaware, and Auburn University.

The celebration partners for the conference included:  The Office of the Executive Vice Chancellor, the Office of Academic Preparation & Equal Opportunity, and the Friends of the UCSB Libraries, and Librarians Association of the UC, Santa Barbara.
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